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Meeting called to order by President Dave Williams at 1:30 PM. 

 

Present: 

Dave Williams 

Sharon Murphy 

Martha Hulse 

Tom Quigley 

Ray Michelini 

Frank Goyette 

Joe Schlatter, acting secretary, non-member 

Absent: 

Jon Wergin 

Sally Mullen 

 

Approve minutes from August 12.  Moved seconded.  Approved 

 

Because this meeting will consider the beach project, including turn-over of easements to the 

Rowe's, Sharon asked if we have a current, official survey with which to work?  Dave Williams 

replied, yes, we do have a survey that was completed approximately one year ago.  

 

After examining the survey, there was discussion about the road and easement along the road.  

Board recognizes the road easement is wider than the actual gravel portion of the road. 

 

Water system:  Frank 
Frank demonstrated water pressure meter purchased for approx. $600; used to record 

water pressure to provide pressure data to ODW. 

 

Computer-based model for water system almost complete.  Will be used to provide data 

to ODW in support of our exemption from storage tank requirement. 

 

All lead and copper test came back well under limits; all other tests came back well under 

limits.  Only concern is fluoride level, which is under standards, however, is getting 

close.  If fluoride level goes higher, we may have to treat water.  Frank pointed out the 

fluoride level is of concern to parents with young children; the Johnson's have been 

advised of the fluoride level and they are taking appropriate measures. 

 

Frank reported the POA has not been billed by our engineer.  Frank contact engineer to 

get completed report from him to ODW. 

 

 

Beach project 

 

Ray distributed beach project package:   

o 2 pages Ray notes;  

o Bay Shore Design final package;  
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o VMRC permit approved;  

o Corps of Engineers permit;   

o County wetlands board permit;  

o Adjacent property owner(s) acknowledgement. 

 

Ray described two details of design. 

o 75 cu yds of sand v. 775 cu yds 

o Edge of proposed fishing pier/observation deck to be 10 ft from property line, 

which it is. 

 

Ray then described certain restrictions: 

o Under our permits, we are allowed to descope, however, cannot deviate from 

design or materials.  

o VMRC requires work to be completed by Aug 31, 2019.   

o Army Corps of Engineers:  No construction permitted between February 15 and 

June 30.  Must be completed by August 14, 2018.  Wetland grasses must be 

planted during first growing season after completion of project. 

o County Wetlands Board requires the project to be completed by May 20, 2019. 

 

 

All permits in place.  Now, what is status of contractors?  See Ray’s chart for comparison 

of contractors’ bids, with and w/o fishing pier. 

 

Q:  Are all contractors aware of dates?   

A:  Yes.  One contractor had a few questions, none of which were critical. 

 

Q:  Difference between contractor who uses barge vs. contractor who works from land.  

A:  Need to investigate impact of working from shore on bulkhead. 

 

Discussion: 

Northern Neck Marine is booked through March 2017.  Cannot give us a bid 

because they cannot start work immediately. 

 

Dave talked with Fisher Marine who described their building process.  Fisher 

information:  $96,000 without pier and one set of steps but no sand and scour 

protection.  Can start after September 1. 

 

Cockrell's estimates were $97,128 for the entire project including 400 cu yds of 

sand but no scour protection and $81,128 without the pier. 

 

Ray wants to go back to Cockrell and Fisher Marine to get "Best and Final" 

estimates on current plans, with no scour protection, with and without the pier, 

400 cu yds of sand, two sets of steps, and their suggestions for further cost 

reduction 
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Other items to be resolved: 

 Impact of work restriction from Feb 15 to June 30 

 Must locate all survey pins 

 Need financial plan with timeline to support completion by Feb 15, 2017.  

(Cockrell wants half upfront; half on completion.) 

 Changes in work scope?? (Eliminate scour protection; reduce spur 

elevation from 4 ft to 3 ft; DO NOT eliminate spur; self-help decking of 

pier) 

 Where to post construction permit 

 

We are now in construction window.  Andy Cockrell is closest to our money.  

Why are we waiting?  That’s what we are to decide today. 

 

Q:  Have we gone back to contractors and negotiated final price?   

A:  No, not yet.  We have gone back to Cockrell several times and don’t feel any 

reduction if we go back to him again.  Have not negotiated with Fisher. 

 

Dave:  If we reduce the scope by 10%, I prefer to use Fisher because of his 

method of placing rock. 

 

Q:    What does descope mean?   

A:  Means the two spurs will be reduced from 4 ft above MSL to 3 ft.  Do not 

reduce length of spurs. 

 

Q:   Have we reduced contractors to either Fisher or Cockrell?   

A:  Yes.  Northern Neck Marine cannot start work within our window, and, their 

estimate is the highest. 

 

Q:  Do we have legal proposals from these contractors?   

A:  We have preliminary estimates via email. 

 

The Board then discussed the need for proposals from contractors and a contract 

with the contractor of our choice.  Both contractors need to provide a formal 

proposal.  However, the Board recognized the contractors probably will not 

provide a formal proposal, because, these are not sophisticated contractors who do 

business a little differently here. 

 

Q:  Did we present this scope of work to them and did they come back with 

estimates?   

A:  Yes – every contractor wrote a statement of work for each component; some 

gave us a breakdown of each piece of work, others gave us total for all work. 

 

Conclusion: 
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Frank will talk with Cockrell.   

Ray will talk with Fisher.   

 

Frank and Ray will get together later this week to discuss responses.   

 

They will ask contractors for estimates on:   

(1) Hardscape with two stairs;  

(2) Hardscape with various combinations of steps, landings, and/or observation 

deck. 

 

Finances of beach project 

 

Martha described three sources of funds:  

(1) $20,800 in assessments;  

(2) $30,000 from Rowe;  

(3) $25,000 from POA treasury;  

(4) Additional contributions from members.   

Currently these sources add up to $72,000 – which is significantly below both 

bids. 

 

Current cash position:  $77,400.  $22,500 capital reserve; leaving $55,300 for 

general.  As of today, we have $27,600 in unobligated funds. 

 

Discussion of assessments determined:  $27,600 received in assessments and 

contributions ($6,650 contributions).  15 property owners have not paid 

assessments.  We do not know the likelihood of these property owners paying the 

assessment; we should be prepared to place liens on property of those who do not 

pay.   

 

The request letter for additional contributions from members stated that they 

would be applied to "the installation of the pylons, decking, stairs and pier/prep 

portion of the project."  Therefore the funds collected over and above the $400 

will be restricted for that purpose. 

 

Martha also said she believes two to four properties are bank-owned.  Sharon 

volunteered to research the county records to determine the status of the 

properties in questions, so that communications regarding the assessment will be 

directed to the responsible party. 
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Process to conclude agreement with Rowe's 

 

Sharon described a proposed process to reach agreement with Rowe, a copy of 

which is included with these minutes. 

 

The Board discussed: 

o Sharon’s proposed process;  

o history of Rowe’s offer;  

o history of dealings with Rowe. 

 

Ray proposed that Sharon contact Jon and the two of them draft terms of 

the agreement that will be presented to Rowe. 

 

Dave reported that Bowmer has suggested we go forward with two 

agreements:  (1) vacate easements; and, (2) convey riverfront property to 

Rowe. 

 

Board agreed; 

 

 To use Sharon’s “Process for PBE to Convey Land to Rowe” as framework for 

negotiation and agreement with Rowe.   

 Within one week, Jon and Sharon will talk.   

 Within one week Frank and Ray will talk with Cockrell and Fisher respectively. 

 Board meeting week of Nov 18, 10:00 AM, to consider results of Sharon and Jon 

and Mr. Bowmer meetings; Ray and Frank meetings with contractors.  Alternate 

date Nov 16. 
 

Being no further business, meeting adjourned at 4:05 PM. 

 

 

 


